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FEAR of political interference in the SABC has deepened following a resolution by the board to ask Communications Minister Siphiwe Nyanda to amend the broadcaster’s articles of association. 

This would allow the board to remove acting CEO Robin Nicholson, who is at present the only person who may legally be appointed to the position. 

The subject of Thursday’s meeting, where the decision to amend the articles of association was put to a vote and passed by a narrow majority, appeared to come as a surprise to some board members. They believed they were there to receive a report on another matter. 

Deputy board chairwoman Felleng Sekha has since decided to hold a meeting today to discuss the matter further. 

Senior SABC officials have told Business Day, orders to remove Mr Nicholson came directly from officials from the Department of Communications. Gen Nyanda yesterday denied this, saying his last communication with the board was two weeks ago. 

He admitted, however, that he had not been in favour of Mr Nicholson. “I indicated in my interaction with the board that I was unhappy with the appointment of Robin Nicholson. Mr Nicholson was the subject of an investigation and he was found to have acted irregularly,” he said. 

An SABC insider said Gen Nyanda, who is politically responsible for the SABC, was aggrieved that he was not consulted about Mr Nicholson’s appointment. 

Responding to suggestions made by some board members that the amendments would entail a lengthy process and would require the involvement of Parliament, among other things, the minister said: “Why should it take long? It’s me, I just have to sign the amended version.” 

In terms of the articles of association, the SABC may appoint someone as acting CEO only if they are an executive director. 

Ms Sekha said: “When this was drafted, no one anticipated the current capacity crisis.” Amending this provision would give the board greater flexibility. 

She said the articles of association were outdated because they did not comply with current companies legislation and the King 3 report on corporate governance. 

Mr Nicholson, the chief financial officer, was the only candidate who could be appointed to the position as he was the only executive director appointed on a permanent basis. 

He was appointed after the suspension of Solly Mokoetle as group CEO earlier this year. 

Lulama Mokhobo, a former SABC executive, who is being considered Mr Nicholson’s replacement, left the broadcaster earlier this year. 

Kate Skinner, spokeswoman for the SOS Support Public Broadcasting campaign, said the events indicate a deepening of the SABC’s internal crisis and Parliament needs to exercise greater oversight. “It isn’t appropriate for the articles of association to be changed in this way,” she said. 

Parliament should have acted as early as May this year, when board members publicly differed with SABC chairman Ben Ngubane and then-CEO Mr Mokoetle over Phil Molefe’s appointment as head of news, Ms Skinner said. 

She noted opposition parties, including the Democratic Alliance and Congress of the People, are represented on the parliamentary portfolio committee on communications, but have kept silent. 

Some of the campaign’s members want Parliament to examine its role in allowing SABC crises to develop, she said. 

So far three board members, including Ms Sekha, have quit and SABC observers fear that more resignations may follow as a result of last week’s manoeuvring. 

The Freedom of Expression Institute, an organisation concerned with media freedom, has previously argued the SABC’s articles of association should be changed as it is not appropriate for the communications minister to be consulted on the appointment of the CEO — the public broadcaster’s editor-in-chief. 
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